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The Mandeville Spring Newsletter 
Introduction 
Welcome to the 18th edition of our Quarterly 
Newsletter.  

 
 
The undoubted highlight of the first quarter 
was the Queen tribute performed by Magic 
Queen. Once again tickets for this event were 
all sold 3 months in advance. Plans are well 
under way for a similar show early next year. 
 
Unfortunately due to a packed Autumn 
quarter it was not possible to hold our annual 
quiz night. However due to your requests we 
managed to find a date in February and despite 
the short time to prepare, the event proved 
popular, with several teams in with a winning 
chance entering the final round. Even then the 
scores for two teams were still tied and the 
result was decided on an extra question.   
 
 

We were very pleased to 
host a charity event which 
successfully raised funds 
for a young girl suffering 
with a rare cancer. The 
funds will enable her to 
look forward to some 
special treats. A local band 
'The Guards' performed a 

wide range of songs from the past 50 years and 
generously performed for free. Our thoughts 
are with Ruby and her family and we wish her 
well as she continues her dogged fight against 
this awful disease.     

 
The hall again celebrated Village Halls Week 
when we hosted an open day to showcase 
activities on offer at the hall. Many of the clubs 
and organisations that use the hall regularly 
had a stand and the feedback suggests that 
they found it useful. We thank Sir Hugh 
Duberly, President of Cambridgeshire Acre, for 
attending as our invited guest.  
 
In March 'Save the Children' held their annual 
quiz which again drew a very competitive 
audience. 
 
Linda Allen's Ballet School held their bi-annual 
show on 2 consecutive nights in March and the 
talent on show was remarkable. Linda should 
be very proud of her students. 
 
Training days for local firm Hopwells again 
featured in the diary. 
 
Birthday parties and other celebratory events 
continue to be in demand and if you are 
considering such an event please contact our 
bookings clerk on 01480 861675. 
 
Towards the end of 2018  we were experiencing 
considerable problems with some of the 
lighting units in the main hall. We are very 
pleased to report that these were resolved in 
early January. As mentioned in our last 
newsletter the main hall floor has been 
refurbished and this quarter we were also able 
to refurbish the floor in the ancillary room. 
However the most noticeable addition has been 
the solar panels on either side of the main hall. 
These have been performing slightly above 
expectation and we feel will prove to be of 
considerable benefit especially as energy prices 
increase. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
We have our usual Bingo on the first Tuesday and Film Nights on the third Friday. On 11 May 
Kimbolton Primary Academy Parents Association are organising a Take That tribute, we understand 
that tickets for this event are sold out.  
Miss Frank's Sale will once again fill up the main hall with all sorts of goodies on Saturday 27 April. 
 

EASTER PARADE Friday 19 April 

 
A nightclub performer hires a naive chorus girl 

to become his new dance partner to make his 

former partner jealous and to prove he can 

make any partner a star. This is the only film in 

which Fred Astaire And Judy Garland appear 

together. The film contains songs that everyone 

is familiar with such: "Stepping Out with my 

Baby", "We're a Couple of Swells" and of Easter 

Parade" 

PETERLOO  Friday 17 May 

Internationally 
acclaimed and Oscar-
nominated filmmaker 
Mike Leigh portrays one 
of the bloodiest episodes 
in British history, the 
infamous Peterloo 
Massacre of 1819, where 
government-backed 

cavalry charged into a peaceful crowd of 80,000 
that gathered in Manchester, England to 
demand democratic reform. 
 
BOHEMIAN RHAPSODY Friday21 June 
 

 
Bohemian Rhapsody is a foot-stomping celebration 

of Queen, their music and their extraordinary lead 

singer Freddie Mercury, who defied stereotypes 

and shattered convention to become one of the 

most beloved entertainers on the planet. The film 

traces the meteoric rise of the band through their 

iconic songs and revolutionary sound, their near-

implosion as Mercury's lifestyle spirals out of 

control, and their triumphant reunion on the eve of 

Live Aid, where Mercury, facing a life-threatening 

illness, leads the band in one of the greatest 

performances in the history of rock music. In the 

process, cementing the legacy of a band that were 

always more like a family, and who continue to 

inspire outsiders, dreamers and music lovers to this 

day.

Click on Picture to view Trailer 

https://youtu.be/KKr9S2UNFAU
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THE MANDEVILLE HALL, KIMBOLTON 

Registered Charity No. 302646 

Village Hall AGM 
 

Being held in the Village Hall - Wednesday 17th April at 7pm 
Open to all local inhabitants 

 

The hall is a registered charity provided for the benefit of the local community.  Please come along 
and hear what the committee have been doing on your behalf and to discuss ideas and plans for the 
future. 
 

We are on the lookout for more people to get involved and help us with our exciting plans for 
2019............... 
 

Would you be interested in helping out with the activities and events at the Hall? If so, please come 
along to the AGM or call Robert Oliver, Chairman for Mandeville Hall on 01480 860828. 
 

Situation Vacant 

Bookkeeper & Booking Clerk 

The trustees of the Mandeville Hall are looking for someone to maintain the books of the charity 

and to take care of booking requests. Ideally this would be one person but the trustees are prepared 

to split these responsibilities. The bookkeeping requires the monthly invoicing of hires and the  

recording of receipts and payments into a computerised accounting programme. The bookings task 

involves communication with regular and ad hoc hirers and the issuing of contract documents and 

maintenance of the bookings diary. Full training will be provided and the current trustee 

responsible for these tasks will be available to assist with the handover. Our hall has achieved the 

highest Hallmark recognition and is the best hall of its type in Cambridgeshire. If you would be 

interested in joining our successful team please contact the Chairman, Robert Oliver, telephone 

01480 860828 or email kimbolton.cinema@gmail.com 
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MISS FRANK'S SALE 

SATURDAY 27 APRIL FROM 2PM 

 

 

 

 
 

 

COME AND PICK UP A BARGAIN  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

WEDNESDAY 17 APRIL From 19.00 MANDEVILLE HALL AGM 

FRIDAY 19 APRIL 19.00 for 19.30 film only FILM NIGHT - EASTER PARADE 

SATURDAY 27 APRIL 14.00 -16.00 MISS FRANK'S SALE 

TUESDAY 7 MAY 19.30-21.30 BINGO 

SATURDAY 11 MAY 19.00-23.30 TAKE THAT TRIBUTE 

FRIDAY 17 MAY  19.00 for 19.30  FILM NIGHT - PETERLOO 

TUESDAY 4 JUNE 19.30-21.30 BINGO 

TUESDAY 25 JUNE 19.00 - 21.00 PATIENTS PARTICIPATION GROUP 

FRIDAY 21 JUNE 19.00 for 19.30 film only FILM NIGHT - BOHEMIAN RHAPSODY 
 

Regular Users 

Monday 

Pilates  09.30-11.30 

Bytes Cafe 10.00-12.30 

Slimming World  18.30-21.30 

Tuesday 
Yoga 09.30-11.15 

Carpet Bowls 14.00-16.00 

Wednesday 

Bridge Club 09.30-12.30 

Ballet & Tap 14.15-19.30 

Ballroom Dancing 19.45-20.45 

Thursday 
Lunch Club  11.00-13.00 

Ballet & Tap 14.15-19.30 
 Carpet Bowls 19.30-22.00 

Friday Bytes Cafe 10.00-12.30 

 

Regular Monthly Events 

1st Monday WI 14.00-16.30 

1st Tuesday BINGO 19.30-21.30 

1st Friday Welcome Club 12.30-16.00 

3rd Tuesday Flower Club 18.30-21.30 

3rd Friday CINEMA 19.00-22.00 

Last 
Thursday 

Parish Council 
Meeting 

19.00-22.00 

Regular Bi-Monthly Events 

4th Tuesday Patients Health 
Group 

19-00-21.00 

If in doubt please check with the organiser. 

 


